BARTELSO ELEMENTARY PARENT FACULTY CLUB
Minutes from the PFC’s 2nd meeting {2020-2021}

December 10, 2020

The meeting was called to order by President Michele Toennies.  The opening prayer was said by President Michele Toennies.  Minutes from the 3rd meeting were reviewed and a motion approving them was made by Michelle Gebke and seconded by Myranda Weber.  Jamie Henken gave a summary of the Treasurer’s Report. A motion to approve this report was made by Tanya Loepker and seconded by Michelle Gebke.  Jamie Henken also completed the parent-teacher count.

BUSINESS DISCUSSED

· An additional $150 was approved for the water bottle filling station.  $1,850 was originally approved and the actual bill was $2,000.  A motion to approve was provided by Jill Spihlmann and seconded by Michelle Gebke. 
· The annual book fair was held in October again this year. Despite COVID, we had a great turnout both in person and online.  Total sales were $3,186.21 ($2,522.96 in person and $663.85 online).  We were able to purchase all of the teacher’s wish list items and Mr. Feldmann will have $480.57 to spend in the library.  A special thanks to Dana Patton and the other volunteers who made this possible.
· Myranda Rakers graciously headed up the 2020/2021 spirit wear order with Lee’s.  We had 58 orders, 254 items, and 45 of those were embroidered items. Final profit numbers are not completed yet, but we anticipate to receive about $1,000.  Items should be delivered to school the week of the 14th.  Thanks Myranda for making this possible! 
· Unfortunately, due to COVID, we didn’t have our traditional fall fest this year. However, the committee set up the normal reverse raffle, and we profited $10,079.51! Special thanks to the fall fest committee and all the individuals who purchased tickets. 
· There was a new idea this year to put on a BoBo’s pizza fundraiser.  This was a huge success with very minimal efforts.  Students sold over $44,000 in products and we received $17,869.40 in profits!  Amazing success for this fundraiser and thank you to the committee and volunteers for putting this together. 
· An additional $18.28 was approved for the parent teacher conference food.  $150 was originally approved and the actual bill was $163.28.  A motion to approve was provided by Tanya Loepker and seconded by Alicia Hemker.
· An additional $12.42 was approved for the tables for kindergarten.  $596.10 was originally approved and the actual bill was $608.52.  A motion to approve was provided by Dana Patton and seconded by Christa Eversgerd. 
·  An additional $84.89 was approved for the purchase of more kindergarten trays.  $97.37 was originally approved.  Since these were such a hit, more were purchased for another $84.89.  A motion to approve was provided by Elisha Behrman and seconded by Michelle Gebke. 
· World Book Online Subscription, Kindergarten Trays, Star 360 Renewal, webcams, online music curriculum, 6-month IXL subscription and playground mulch was all purchased within approved amounts. 
· The school was awarded a $40,000 large grant to purchase technology through the Cares Act.  With this money the school was able to purchase enough Promethean Boards for the entire school, cameras, mice, and headphones. This will result in $20,000 future savings for PFC expenses.  As a result, we have newer Smartboards that are no longer needed.  Mr. Siegler was looking for suggestions on what to do with the leftover boards.  A decision was made to keep a couple on hand and sell the remaining for $500-$600 if possible. 
· A motion to approve $170 for a 4th grade classroom set of The Wide Window was provided by Michelle Gebke and seconded by Jill Spihlmann.
· A motion to approve $650 for two activity/computer tables to be used in the 4th and 6th grade classrooms was provided by Renee Gerdes and seconded by Dana Patton.
· A motion to approve $2,500 for faculty wish lists was provided by Renee Gerdes and seconded by Myranda Weber. 
· A decision was made to table the discussion until the spring meeting for the basketball backstop additions to the gym.  $14,575 is the quoted price for these backstops.
· A special thank you to Renee Gerdes and Jamie Henken for coordinating the faculty and staff Christmas Scrip gifts again this year.  This was an extremely successful year with approximately $6,000 deposited.
· A motion to approve $50.00 for a Dollar General gift card for Santa’s visit was provided by Alicia Hemker and seconded by Michelle Gebke.
· A motion to approve $250 for volunteer and aide gift cards ($50 each for Crystal Kahre, Dana Beckmann, Geri Huels, Jim Schroeder, and Karen Beel) was provided by Tanya Loepker and seconded by Renee Gerdes. 
· A motion to approve $240.00 for four new golf polos was provided by Michelle Gebke and seconded by Elisha Behrman.
· A motion to approve $150.00 for seven sets of pom sets for cheer was provided by Dana Patton and seconded by Michelle Gebke.  Last year, only 10 individual poms were purchased and more are needed for the upcoming years.
· The Christmas Program looks quite different this year as it will be a virtual program.  Each class had their skit or song videotaped and all the recordings were made into one musical production.  A special thank you to Ms. Koch and the other faculty and staff who made this possible for our children this year. 
· There is no current plan for a winter or spring fundraiser in 2021 due to COVID.  Assuming the coronavirus dies down a bit by that time, it was decided to move forth with another fundraiser.  A few ideas were provided and there was quite a bit of great feedback for a poker run.  This would help us be mindful of social distancing and have the potential to bring in a wider audience of people.  Myranda Weber, Alicia Hemker, Tom Siegler, and Michelle Gebke offered to volunteer their time to put something together next year. 

PARENT/TEACHER COUNT
6th grade won the parent/teacher count.

PARENT ATTENDANCE PRIZE WINNER
Myranda Weber won the 10-day lunch ticket.

FACULTY REPORT

The faculty report included the following:
· Mr. Siegler wanted to extend a thank you to all the faculty, staff, parents and students for all their patience, understanding and support despite all the struggles with COVID.  
· December 22nd will be a 1:00pm dismissal, not 1:30 as it states in the calendar.
· A reminder that the 21st and 22nd of December are Christmas dress-up days.  
· Sharon Schulte will be retiring in December. A special thanks for all of her hard work and effort through the years.  She will be greatly missed. 
· A building committee was formed and includes some parents, faculty and staff.  This committee has been touring other local schools and trying to decide how we can improve our building. They have identified a couple projects to start:
· Window Project
· Painting the walls
· Repurposing the computer lab into a large workroom for the staff and updating the library to include a media center. 

ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Rene Gerdes and seconded by Jill Spihlmann to adjourn the meeting.

